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CGDC Minute of the last meeting held on the 21/06/2011  

Venue: Willow Park Conference Centre: Time: 13:00 to 17:00

1. Chairperson welcomed every one and requested Hannes Hobbs to open the meeting with a prayer.
2. Attendance and apologies
	1
	Mzo Makhanya
	Chairperson: CGA Development Chamber

	2
	Justin Chadwick
	CEO: CGA

	3
	Hannes Hobbs
	CGA Director – South PDI’s

	4
	Nkosi J.
	Sibonelo Farm

	5
	Lukhanyo Nkombisa
	Transformation Manager: CGA

	6
	Andrew Mbedzi
	CRI Extension Officer: Northern Region

	7
	Melton Mulaudzi
	CRI Extension Officer: Southern Region

	8
	Eric Nohamba
	Chairperson: Alice Kat Farmers Trust

	9
	Lawrence Mgadle
	Ripple Mead Citrus Farmer

	10
	Jonathan Young
	Chairperson: Kirkwood Study Group

	11
	Khaya Katoo
	Secretary: Kouga Study Group

	12
	Samson Qomondi
	Chairperson: Mopani Study Group

	13
	Thompson Mankhili
	Chairperson: Vhembe study Group

	14
	M.P. Madidimalo
	Chairperson: Waterberg Study Group

	15
	Richman Mavimbela
	Champagne Citrus Farm

	16
	M.J. Matlou
	Winterveldt Citrus Farm

	17
	Celestina Tlolane
	Zebediela Citrus Farm

	18
	Cedrick Kgwedi
	Rietfontein Citrus Farm

	19
	Louise Brodie 
	Orchre Works

	20
	Happy Mohane
	Senior Manager: Agribusiness Development (NAMC)

	21
	Lina Keyter
	Agri Academy

	22
	Nokulunga Mnqeta
	PPECB  Executive Statutory Operations

	23
	Londiwe Ngcobo
	Secretary: CGA Transformation Manager

	24
	Sinivuyo Matai
	PPECB northern Region Programme Manager

	25
	Fillimon Sambo
	CPA


Apologies 
	Name
	Portfolio

	Israel Nemaroani
	CGA Director: North PDI’s

	Jacomien de Klerk
	General Manager: Citrus Academy

	Patrick Shiba
	Badplaas Citrus Farm


3. Approval of the minutes of the last meeting
The minutes of the last meeting that took place on the 23rd of March 2011 were approved as they were sent to the chamber members prior the meeting
4. Matters arising
4.1 AgriSA Transformation meeting 

Hannes Hobbs gave  feedback on the transformation meeting that they attended at AgriSA. Hannes pointed out that nothing came out clealyr as to what the meeting or the forum wanted to do -  the meeting was just a complaint session.After being asked by LN, he recommended that CGDC is still the best platform to address issues that affect the citrus growers. JC commented that it is important that the chamber identify the stakeholders to work with, understand the agenda and the structure of the stakeholder and also what they want to achieve. From there the chamber can associate with that particular stakeholder.

4.2 SA Agri Academy cluster formation
HH gave a comprehensive presentation on cluster formation as he is the coordinator of the clusters in the EC, mentioning how the cluster helped the growers in the Sundays River Valley. He described the upcoming development that Agri Academy is currently busy with for the SRV developing famers in processing of damaged fruit for animal feed. Lina Keyter also added to HH presentation. There were some questions from the floor with regard to the presentations and some farmers from Patensie valley are very keen to establish similar cluster formations in their valley. HH promised to assist them if need be.     

4.3 Variety Focus Groups 
LN gave feedback on the variety focus groups teleconferences that took place in the month of June. He apologised for the short notice of the teleconference to some members of the focus groups.  EN raised his concern on the technical problem he experienced during the teleconference. LN promised to speak to the information manager at CGA on this problem. Some other focus group members thought that they were never called but JC explain that the teleconferences for other varieties had not yet taken place.  
4.4 Grower Database 
LN mentioned that Citrus Academy has developed the template that will be used to gather information for each and every project and he requested growers to cooperate in this regard. He also mentioned that when the grower is finished filling in the form he can send it to either extension officer from North or South and if the grower is experiencing problems in understanding the template must not hesitate to consult with the extension officer from CRI in the area. Adding to that AM mentioned that the template has already been sent to Limpopo and the government officials were requested to assist in this regard in order to speed up the process.
5. New matters

5.1 Programme Template
LN presented the template that will be used to gather information with regard to the planned programmes by the government departments in support of the developing growers. The template won’t be used by government departments only but also other stakeholders like AgriSETA, NAMC and PPECB. The meeting acknowledged the template and agreed that it can be used, also helping the transformation portfolio to understand what is happening in each province with regard to support.  
5.2 Mentorship Programme
LN gave a feedback of the status of the mentorship programme from the provinces, mentioning that in Mpumalanga there is still nothing happening and also there is no hope that there will be any support for mentorship programmes irrespective of the fact that Mpumalanga have submitted a business plan to DAFF stating that they will be supporting Citrus projects for mentorship in the province. Limpopo are still using the service provider to implement the programme, in KZN LN stated that he was still going to engage with ADA to find out if they have funding for support for this year. EC have finally sent an SLA to CGA and CGA have signed it. It is with the province for signature.

5.3 AgriSETA Funding for Mentorship
LN reported that AgriSETA supported the mentorship programme last year by funding it and this year due to the restructuring and other external issues that affect AgriSETA CGA/CA might experience some problems in accessing those funds for now.
5.4 NAMC Programmes/Initiatives
LN reported that there were few growers that attended the training course that was provided by the NAMC on Make Market Matter but the growers who attended were very pleased with the content and the standard of the course as presented to them. HM from NAMC also presented the NAMC initiative to assist the growers to be in a position to access some other markets without experience of not being accredited, and he mentioned that this initiative will be piloted first to see if its working and after that it will be reviewed and the decision will be taken in terms of the way forward. The chamber welcomed the initiative by NAMC.
5.5 Recapitalisation Scheme
LN  report that he has tried his level best to communicate with the officials from the department of rural development and land reform to get more information on the programme and how the growers can access the funding available. EN from the EC mentioned that they were called in the EC as developing farmers with regard to the programme and they were told that the programme is only meant for people who received their farm through one of the land reform programmes not if you received it privately. 

The chairperson mentioned that there is no such policy on recapitalisation and he mentioned that there is 25% that caters for other people who are not mentioned in the land reform programmes. HH also suggested that we submit the information urgently to provincial departments around recapitalisation as there is a due date that the information is needed. He also mentioned that there is a form that must be filled in and sent to the department with the attached business plan of the project. The meeting mandated the Transformation Manager to get the forms and send them out, and that the famers fill in the forms as soon as possible and prepare the business plans as this information needs to be submitted to provincial departments very soon.

5.6 Transformation Publication

LN reported that the interviews for the transformation publication have already started and requested the growers still to be interviewed to please cooperate.

6. Other matters

6.1 PPECB Presentation

As there was an Executive manager from PEECB who also attended the CGDC meeting, she gave a brief presentation on the work of PPECB in support of the developing growers. She also congratulated CGA for creating such a platform for the emerging growers to debate issues that affect them, and mentioned that this is transformation in practice and hopes to work with CGA and CGDC in all programmes that are aiming at supporting the developing growers. 

7. Date of Next Meeting

The Chairperson thanked everyone for attended the meeting.  The suggested date for the  next  meeting was the week of commencing 12th September 2011. There being nothing further to discuss the meeting was adjourned.
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